No.100 SOULBURY NEWSLETTER Feb ry 1984

The Women's Fellowship takes pleasure and some pride in publishing
this one hundredth edition of the Newsletter. During the years

since its inception in November, 1975 we have received many compliments
and just a few brickbats; the brickbats we have heeded and the
compliments we have tried to live up to. This, however, does seem

an appropriate occasion to acknowledge with most sincere thanks all
the help we receive from those in the village who are not Fellowship
members but who have, over the years, made a very real contribution

to such success as the Newsletter has enjoyed by assisting with
deliveries and the collection of subscriptions and in other ways. We
hope we shall be forgiven if we overlook any helper's name but amongst
those to whom we are indebted we should like to name Mr. Austin,

Mrs. Barnes, Mrs. Embleton, Karen Giles, Mrs. Giles, Rachel Hewitt,
Mrs. Noble, Jayne Norman, Mark Norman, Mrs. Maureen Payne who has been
typist for the Newsletter for nearly three years, David Pooley,

Guy Pooley, Mr. Scholefield and Mrs. Scott.

From the foregoing it will be seen that the Newsletter is very much

a village effort and we have tried to ensure that it reflected village
views as well as village activities and interests. We discover, in
perusing back numbers, that amongst topics of especial concern during
these one hundred issues have been the fight against the abbatoir, the
recurring threat of the airport, the standard of bus services,

Weight Restrictions and relief roads, and the Silver Jubilee
celebrations. We are also reminded that we started the Newsletter
for an experimental six months period. We think we have proved
ourselves.
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From the Parish Council Meeting.

- Heavy Goods Vehicle traffic through Soulbury. From recent

conversations with the area Traffic Division of Thames Valley Police
Force, we are informed that periodic checks are being made on vehicles
using the C20 road into Soulbury from the Three Locks. A number of
cases have been brought against drivers wrongly using this road.

The B4032 road from Stewkley via Soulbury to Linslade is not restricted;
neither is the gated road to Wing, the signs on this road are to

inform drivers of restrictions ahead, i.e. at Wing.
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We are extremely sorry to learn that Mrs. Hilda Broad, who will be
remembered by so many in the village, has been far from well.
We send her our very best wishes.




Methodist Church Minister: The Rev.Alan Creber
The Manse, Stewkley. Tel:251.

Sunday S5th February 10.30 am Mr.P.Richardson. Family
Service.

Sunday 12th ﬁebruary 3,00 pm Mr. I. Rickard.

Sunday 19th February 3.00 pm Mr. R.P. Edwards.

Sunday 26th February 3.00 pm Mrs. A. Martin

Sunday School. Every Sunday at 10.30 am

Fellowship Meeting. Mondays at 2.00 pm

All Saints Church. Vicar: The Rev.Paul Drake.
The Vicarage,Stewrey. Tel:2c~

Sunday 5th, 12th,19th & 26th 11.30 am Sung Eucharist & Sermon.

Forthcoming Eventse.

Wednesday 8th February 2.30 pm Socia;wg;:cle
Tuesday 14th February 8.00 pm W.I. A talk and demonstration
on "Quilling.' Please bring

a pair of scissors.
Competition - A Valentine Card

Wednesday 15th February 8.00 pm Women's Fellowship at the
home of Mrs. Pat Faulkner,
Bierton. Talk by a Marriage

Guidance Counsellor. Cars
leave The Stone at 7.40 pm.

Diary Date

March 5th Parish Council Meeting.

All meetings in the Clubroom unless otherwise stated.
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